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WORSHIP SERVICES 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

CHAYE SARAH - Genesis 23:1-25:18 
Rabbi Paskoff will speak: 
"RESIDENT ALIEN" 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2 
SHABBAT TORAH STUDY & WORSHIP 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 8 
TOLEDOT - Genesis 25:19-28:9 

Rabbi Miller will speak: 
"WHEN REFORM JEWS GATHER" 

Candle Blessing: Bina Roffman & Helene Rubin Glazer 
(Babysitting during services - see inside) 

8:00 P.M. 

9:30 A.M. 

8:00 P.M. 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 9 11:00 A.M. 
B'NAI MITZVAH OF: 

AARON DLUGASCH & SETH RUBIN 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 15 8:00 P.M. 
VAYETZE-Genesis 28:10-32:3 

ISHMAEL SKLAREW MEMORIAL LECTURE 
Rev. John DeVelder will speak: 

"HEALTH CARE: THE CHALLENGE FOR THE FUTURE" 
Candle Blessing: Dale Blum & Lynn Cutler 
(Babysitting during services - see inside) 

SATURDAY,NOVEMBER16 11:00 A.M. 
B'NOT MITZVAH OF: 

STACY BLUM & AMANDA CUTLER 

FRIDA Y, NOVEMBER 22 8:00 P.M. 
VAYISHLACH - Genesis 32:4-36:43 

YOUTH GROUP SERVICE 
We welcome the New Jersey Federation of Temple Youth 

candle Blessing: Joyce Weinberg 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23 
BAR MITZVAH OF MARK WEINBERG 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 29 
MIKETZ - Genesis 41 :1-44:17 

COLLEGE HOMECOMING SHABBAT 
"TO BE A JEW: THE VIEW FROM COLLEGE" 

candle Blessing: Paula Masciulli 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 30 I BAT MITZVAH OF KAREN MASCIULLI 

11:00 A.M. 

8:00 P.M. 

11:00 A.M. 

BETWEEN US _ .. 
In just a few weeks a delegation of 

officers and trustees from our Temple 
will travel to Baltimore for the Biennial 
convention of the Union of American 
Hebrew Congregations. Nearly 4,000 
delegates from 840 Reform congrega­
tions will gather to celebrate Jewish life 
as we know it in all of our Reform 
synagogues. Together we will meet to 
hear the challenges that are before us and 
suggestions for us to meet those chal­
lenges. 

I have been attending these conven­
tions every two years for quite some 
time. They are truly exciting moments 
for they represent what our movement is 
all about. They are also an opportunity 
to measure how we are doing in com­
parison to other Reform Congregations. 
That, too, is important! 

This year I am sure that the focus of 
the convention will be an assessment of 
our out-reach programs, an evaluation of 
the effectiveness of Reform synagogues 
in getting members to be involved and 
making an impact on their lives. In 
addition, we will address the issue of 
Reform in Israel, and even Reform in the 
Soviet Union. It will be a time for critical 
evaluation, joy, and looking into the 
future. 

All of us need an opportunity such as 
this every so often. You and I have it 
with Rosh Hashannah and Yom Kippur. 
Our Reform movement has it with the 
Biennial. What we learn in Baltimore 
will help us in the future. What we 
discover there will certainly aid us in the 
process of constantly striving to make 
Anshe Emeth the exciting and meaning­
ful place that we believe it to be. 

;j,l4 IU-JI7UL 



WORSHIP SERVICES - NOVEMBER 1991 
FRIDAY. NOVEMBER 1-In the days of the Bible, Abra­
ham saw himself as a resident alien in Hebron. Rabbi 
Paskoff will discuss the current "land for peace" discus­
sions in light of the Biblical understanding of our place 
on the land. 
FRIDA Y. NOVEMBER 8 - Rabbi Miller will report on the 
Biennial Convention of the Union of American Hebrew 
Congregations to be held in Baltimore. Nearly 4000 
delegates representing 840 Reform Congregations will 
gather to discuss the challenges and issues before the 
Reform Movement in the 1990's. Our temple will have 
a delegation of officers and trustees attending and repre­
senting us in the deliberations. 
FRIDAY. NOVEMBER 15 - We welcome Rev. John 
De Velder, director of the Department of Pastoral Care at 
Robert Wood Johnson University Hospital in New Brun­
swick. Rev. Develder has been a leading advocate of 
liberal religious thought in the New Brunswick area. He 
has brought the religious community together for a 
number of ecumenical purposes, including religious 
dialogue, the AIDS crisis, pastoral care, and interde­
nominational debate. Rev. De Velder speaks to us as this 
year' s Ishmael Sklarew Memorial Lecturer. We wel­
come him to our congregation and to our pulpit. 
FRIDA Y. NOVEMBER 22 - As part of the JFfY New 
Member Weekend, our senior youth group will be lead­
ing the entire congregation in worship this evening. The 
thoughts, creativity, and enthusiasm of our young people 
never fail to provide us with inspiration. 
FRIDAY. NOVEMBER 29 - We welcome home our 
college students. A number of them have been invited to 
speak with us about Jewish life as they view it from the 
unique perspective of the college campus. 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
FOR THE 

ANSHE EMETH MEMORIAL TEMPLE 

BLOOD DRIVE 
Sunday, December 8,1991 

9:30 8.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
Give blood before or after you hear 

Professor Alan Dershowitz! 
A fiver with a registration card will be 
included in the November INTERIM 

For more information, or if you can help, 
please call Gail Weber at 297-5776. 

WE NEED YQJJ.! 

KEEPERS OF JEWISH EXCELLENCE 

1991-92 Series presents 

ORI SOLTES 

Monday Evening, December 9, 1991 
at 8:00 p.m. 

I'lliE WONDER OF THE SEPHARAD: 

500 YEARS AFTER THE EXPULSION" 

Ori Soltes, director of the B 'nai B' rith Klutznick Mu­
seum in Washington, D.C. and professor of Jewish Studies, 
has a long record of academic achievement in the areas of 
Jewish art, linguistics, philology, archaeology, classics and 
studies in diaspora Jews. 

Dr. Soltes speaks twenty-one languages including classi­
cal Chinese, Russian, Sanskrit, Spanish and Greek. His 
published work includes professional papers on Jewish art, 
Jewish thought, Sephardic Jewry, Russo-Soviet Anti-semi­
tism in addition to video film projects. 

Dr. Soltes has a BA from Haverford College in Philoso­
phy and Oassics, A MA from Princeton in Oassics, and a 
PhD from Johns Hopkins University. He has taught at the 
Cleveland College of Jewish Studies, the Johns Hopkins 
University, Princeton University and has served as curator 
and lecturer at the Hebrew Union College Skirball Museum 
as well as other museums. He is the consulting editor of 
Simon & Shuster's New Hebrew-EnglishiEng/ish-Hebrew 
Dictionary . 

His extensive academic interests and scholarship give Dr. 
Soltes unique expertise on the topic of Sephardim in the 
quincentenary year of Columbus' voyage from Spain to 
America. 

Tickets are available through the 
Temple office (545-6484) 

or at the door. 

BABYSfITING AVAILABLE! 
During November. babysitting will be provided during Shabbat 

services on bothNovember8 andNovember 15. PleasecaUSueand 
Howie Jacobs at 247-7683 to let them know you will be bringing 

your children so that we can be sure to have enough sitters. 



ADULT EDUCATION 

'" -e-

"" 
MINIMESTER 2 

Mondays 
November 18, 25, December 2 

7:45 p.m.-There is Meaning in the Fables 
The world of the midrash represents one of the most creative periods 
ofJ ewish literature. The third and fourth century was a time in which 
the rabbis found a unique way to transmit the fears, concerns, joys, 
and dreams of the people. The Midrashim often became famous 
fables adopted by other cultures. Rabbi Miller will explore the 
meaning of some of the fables and how they answer the dilemmas 
and questions of our lives. 

9:00 p.m.- Jewish-American Poets: Past and Present 
Enid Dame, professor of English at Rutgers University and Lehman 
College, will lead this study of the development of Jewish-American 
poetry (that is, poetry written by American Jews, in English, that 
draws upon their own backgrounds, culture, and history). In this 
course, we will read and discuss works by, among others: the 19th 
century poets Penina Moise and Emma Lazarus; the 20th century 
poets Charles Rexnikoff, Karl Shapiro, Allen Ginsberg, Muriel 
Rukeyser, David Ignatow, and Ruth Whitman. We will also look at 
some of the contemporary Jewish mystical and feminist poets. 

'" -e-
"" 

"SUNDAY IN THE LIBRARY" 
Our new Temple library has been opened. II is beaulifullyfurnished. 
and new books are being purchased. As pari of our expanding 
program. we will be having lhree Sunday mornings in lhe library 
where we will share in special book reviews led by Rabbi Miller and 
Cantor Coopersmilh. These programs will begin at 11:00 and 
conclude at 12:15. Coffee will (of course) be served. 

THE FIRST SUNDAY: NOVEMBER 17TH 

Rabbi Miller will review Deborah. Golda & Me by Letty Catlin 
Pogrebin. This new book is a Jewish feminist's story of her 
alienation from Judaism and her return to our rich tradition. Rabbi 
Mi ller will explore some of the themes outlined in the book and how 
they impact upon us as contemporary Reform Jews, male and 
female. 

RABBI'S TORAH STUDY GROUP 
Rabbi Miller has begun his 14th year of the weekly discussion 
of parashat ha-shavuah, exploring the rich meanings and 
applications of the Torah portion to our lives. The class meets 
in the Temple ' s Conference Room whenever Hebrew School 
is in session; it is followed by a Kiddush. Learn Torah in this 

pleasant and informal atmosphere. No experience necessary! 

The Keepers of Jewish Excellence 
of Anshe Emeth Memorial Temple welcome 

-PROFESSOR ALAN DERSHOWITZ 
distinguished lawyer, Harvard Professor, and author 

Sunday, December 8 at 10:30 a.m. 
Professor Alan Dershowitz has been described by 

Newsweek as "the nation's most peripatetic civil-liberties 
lawyers and one of its most distinguished defenders of indi­
vidual rights." 

Professor Dershowitz' most recent book, Chutzpah, was 
published recently. Taking Liberties: A Decade of Hard 
Cases, Bad Laws and Bum Raps, was published in 1988 and 
is now available in paperback. Reversal of Fortune: Inside 
the Von Bulow Case was released in 1986 by Random House 
and made into a movie. An earlier book, The Best Defense, 
was a national best-seller. 

Professor Dershowitz' clients have included Anatoly 
Shcharansky, Gaus von Bulow, Jonathan Pollard, John 
Delorean, Patricia Hearst, Rabbi Meir Kahane, F. Lee Bailey, 
William Kunstler, and many other celebrities. He has been a 
consultant to several presidential commissions and has testi­
fied before congressional committees on numerous occa­
sions. 

Alan Dershowitz was born in Brooklyn and graduated 
from Yeshiva University High School and Brooklyn College. 
At Yale Law School, he was first in his class and editor-in­
chief of the Yale Law Journal. After clerldng for OtiefJudge 
David Bazelon and Justice Arthur Goldberg, he was ap­
pointed to the Harvard Law faculty at age 25 and became a full 
professor at age 28, the youngest in the school's history. 
Since that time, he has taught courses and lectured through­
out the country and around the world. 

Be sure to attend this outstanding event! Reserve your 
tickets immediately - sale to the general public began on Oc­
tober 27, and we expect a sellout. 

Tickets: 
Included in Keepers of Jewish Excellence Family 

Membership, but seats must be reserved. 
Subscribers to Keepers of Jewish Excellence Series: $10 

Temple members who are not subscribers - $15.00 
Non Members (after October 27) - $20.00 

CaD tbe Temple ofrtce at S4S-6484 
to find out if tickets are still available! 

Note: A"angements for the appearance of Alan Dershowitz 

made through the Fischer Ross Group.lnc.,New York 



CELEBRATE THE 
FESTIVAL OF LIGHTS . .. 

AND 
JOIN US FOR A UNIQUE 

CHANUKAH EXPERIENCE 
FOR COUPLES, SINGLES, AND 
FAMILIES WITH CHIWREN 

Saturday, December 7, 1991 
from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. 

Learn ••. The significance of Chanukah, the traditions 
of the Menorah, how to play Dreidel, the songs and 
dances of the holiday. 

Enjoy ... The taste of Latkes and Sufganiyot, the 
laughter of the children. 

Discover • • • The old and new traditions from Israel, 
Europe, and America with Rabbi MIller and Rabbi 
Paskoff. 

Bring your family menorah for our candle lighting cere­
mony. Contact the Temple office at 545-6484 to reserve 
seating. 'T'J. The 

,\~ Jewish 
" Experience 

Sponsored by the OUTREACH COMMITTEE 

"YOUNG COUPLES" CLUB 
Ournight at Giggles Comedy Club was afun-filled humor­

ous evening. If you missed that, some upcoming events 
include a nosh/discussion with Rabbi Miller on Sunday, 
November 24 at 10:30 at the Temple, our annual family Cha­
nukah party on December 15 from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m., and the 
al wa ys popular Shabbat dinner in January.. Watch your mail 
for details! 

Join us at the next open board meeting on Tuesday, 
November 19th to help in planning these and other exciting 
events. 

Call Laura Leibowitz at 846-7528 if you are interested 
in helping out or if you would like more information about 
the Young Couples Club. 

OFFICER'S MESSAGE ... 
NOVEMBER 199.l 

My thanks to Jordon Brown for inviting the officers to 
write a column in the Bulletin. As treasurer of Anshe Emeth, 
my usual monthly column consists of the budget and financial 
report and is only read by the board - so I would like to write 
about the Tzedakah committee which I co-chair with Deborah 
Cherniss. 

A few weeks ago, a new television show, "Brooklyn 
Bridge," premiered on CBS. The show depicts a Jewish 
family living in Brooklyn during the 1950's. (Why is a show 
about Jews televised on Friday night?) Watching the tape of 
this show brought back a flood of childhood memories. 
Although not in Brooklyn, my mom, brother and I lived with 
my grandparents in the Washington Heights section of 
Manhattan. Like the boy on the show, I had three idols: my 
grandparents and Gil Hodges. Everyone knows about Gil 
Hodges - more people should know about my Grandpa Lou 
and my Grandma Nettie. 

My Tzedakah lessons came early. Homelessness is not a 
recent phenomenon. Over forty years ago, my grandparents 
were part of an unofficial network, a network which fed and 
clothed people. I remember men coming to the door of our 
third floor apartment - homeless men, men without jobs who 
had fallen on hard times. They were always fed a meal, 
sometimes given a little extra food to take with them, and 
more often than not a jacket or sweater which my grand­
mother had been given by one of our neighbors. We were far 
from well off, but both Grandpa and Grandma always had 
something for those in need. My grandfather's lodge, ''The 
Free Sons of Israel," helped newly arrived Jews from Europe 
with both money and jobs. A lifelong Democrat, a lifelong 
Zionist, grandpa lived his convictions. His words were that 
everybody must live the promise of America, that everyone 
must live the promise of Israel. 

As we begin to do our work through the Tzedakah 
committee, we see that the more we do the more needs to be 
done. Our projects in the community, our projects in Israel 
show us how many people do not live the promise. Help us 
make some of the promises come true; our committee invites 
you to join us in our work. 

DID YOU SEND IN YOUR AD FOR 
OUR 132nd ANNIVERSARY 

COMMEMORATIVE TEMPLE DIRECTORY? 
Our directory of Temple members is scheduled to be 
distributed in February 1992. Be sure your ad is in­
cluded! Call the Temple office at 545-6484 if you need 
(onns. 



TZEDAKAH COMMITTEE CLOTHING DRIVE 
"From Mothballs to Mitzvahs" 

The Tzedakah Committee's first clothing collection 
begins on November 2. As you clean out your closets this 
season, please remember those in our community who do 
not have closets to clean or clothing choices to make. 

We are working on two projects: 
The first is our WINTER OUTERWEAR DRIVE, which 
will help bring warmth and comfort to those who cannot 
afford to buy coats, gloves or hats. , 

We are also initiating our Re-cycled Career Dothes 
Project, CLOTHED WITH CARE. This on-going activity 
will meet a special need. There are many men and women in 
our community who are looking for work. Ironically, they 
can't afford the clothing needed to make a positive impres­
sion on job interviews. "Dothed with Care" will help remedy 
this problem. 

To get both projects underway, we will be collecting 
the following items: winter coats/jackets/sweaters for men, 
women and children; gloves/minens/scarves/hats for men, 
women and children; professional/workplace clothing for 
men and women, including sports coats, blazers, slacks, 
shirts, ties, suits, skirts, blouses and dresses. 

To make this drive a success, we ask that you follow 
a few simple guidelines: 
1. Please bring all clothing donations to Room 101 on one of 

the dates designated below. There will be labelled clothing 
racks and barrels. ALL CLOTHING MUST BE ON HANGERS! 

We cannot accept garbage bags filled with clothes. Scarves, 
mittens, hats and gloves may be placed directly into the 
barrels. 

2. Clothing must be EXCELLENTLY MAINTAINED. in the 
same condition you would feel suitable for you or your 
family to wear. Donations of NEW NEVER WORN ITEMS 
also are gratefully accepted! 

For those of you would like a receipt for tax purposes, 
there will be forms available. (To save time, you can bring a 
list of items and use it to fill in the checklist on the form.) This 
form will be validated and returned to you for your records. 
We will not assign a monetary value for your donation, but 
will give you a copy of the IRS Fair Market Value guidelines 
so that you can determine this yourself. 

Please bring your donations to the Temple on: 
Saturday, November 2 - 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
Sunday, November 3 - 9:30 a.m.to 12:15 p.m. 
Tuesday & Wed., November 5 & 6 -4:30 to 6:15 p.m. 
Tuesday & Wed., November 12 & 13-4:30 to 6:15 p.m. 
Saturday, November 16 - 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
Sunday, November 17 - 9:30 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 
If you have any questions, please call Ren Reinish at 819-9108. 

• • 
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SHELTER PROJECT 
The days are getting shorter . . . 
The nights are getting colder .. . 
In a few short weeks the Ozanam Men's Shelter will be 

filled to capacity. When their forty beds are filled, men will 
be turned away. Fortunately for them, our Temple along with 
six churches will provide a warm, safe place to spend the night 
for up to fifteen men. 

We have committed to the weeks of: 
December 23-29, February 10-16, and March 2-8. 
Volunteers are needed to help in several ways: 
1- To collect washcloths, bath towels, and hotel-sized 

soaps (please bring these to the Temple office. 
2 -To volunteer to do a few loads of laundry (any day -

pick up in the morning and return the next day) 
3 - On Monday mornings to help drive the cots and 

supplies to the next shelter location. 
4 - Four to six volunteers are needed to spend the night at 

the Temple. * (Bring a friend!) 
A training session will be held in December. 
*Typical Volunteer Scenario: 

Person referred to the Temple shelter will arrive between 
8-9 p.m. One volunteer will meet them at the outside door 
(Keller Hall). Two volunteers sign them in and receive any 
valuables to be locked away for the night. Two volunteers 
will help the men fmd beds and the restroom. The last 
volunteer will stay in the office by the telephone. The men 
generally went directly to sleep. After 9:00 p.m., some men 
might be referred by telephone from the Ozanam Shelter if 
there is space. During the night, the volunteers will take turns 
sleeping. At 6:30, the men are awakened, and everyone 
leaves at 7:00 a.m. 

Please call Francine Kartzman (238-9583) or Rabbi 
Paskoff (845-6484) to volunteer! 

HOSPITAL VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
Corne join the Caring Community's oldest mitzvah group! 
On Christmas Day, a large group of our Temple's volunteers 
assist in non-medical duties at our two area hospitals. This 
enables hospital employees to spend the time with their 
families. Please call Julie Green at 247-2578 if you would 
like to be involved in this wonderful project. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CLOTHING DRIVE! 
Help with this drive is not limited to Tzedakah Commit­

tee members! We will be delighted to share the work! If you 
can help during one of the times listed, please let us know. 

Also, we will need drivers to pick up clothes when 
contributors cannot bring them in, and to take the collected 
items to our donated storage space in North Brunswick. 

If you can help in any way, please call Ren Reinish at 
819-9108. 



USHERING SCHEDULE - NOVEMBER 1991 
Fri., Nov. 1 

Sat., Nov. 2 
Fri., Nov. 8 

Sat., Nov. 9 

Fri., Nov. 15 

Sat., Nov. 16 
Fri. , Nov. 22 

Sanctuary - Pamela & Richard Cohen 
Lobby - Debra & Martin Friedman 
Delavan - Susan & Andrew Pober 
NOBAR/BATMITZVAH 
Sanctuary - Ruth & Milton Pan 
Lobby - Michal Finmesser & 

AvigdorOrr 
Delavan - Shari & Leonard Schaktman 
Sanctuary - Dale & Robert Blum and 

Lynn & Fred Cutler 
Sanctuary - Joanne & Elliot Cohen 
Lobby - Ronnye & Fred Schreiber 
Delavan - Barbara & Bruce Sigman 
Sanctuary - Joyce & Harvey Weinberg 
Sanctuary - Carol & David Schwartz 
Lobby - Diane Gandolfi & 

Daniel Wolfson 
Delavan - Jacqueline & Howard Weiss 

Sat., Nov. 23 Sanctuary - Paula & Leo Masciulli 
Fri., Nov. 29 Sanctuary - Lorry & Bob Leavitt 

Lobby - Diane & Arthur Marko 
Delavan - Bonnie & Jay Greengarten 

Sat., Nov. 30 Sanctuary - Barbara & Jay Bittner 
Marsha & Barney Giacobello 

Please try to obtain a substitute if you are unable to usher 
when scheduled, and call Fred Greenstein at 249-6456. 

\. 

The flyer & reservation form for our 
NEW YEAR'S EVE PARTY 

was l!1ailed recently. Send your 
reservation in now! For more details, 

Call Glenda Gordon at 329-8770. 

ATTENTION!!! CHANUKAH SHOPPERS!!! 
There are approximately "30" shopping days left until 

Chanukah!!! Our Judaica Shop is bursting with exciting gift 
items for the entire family . .. menorahs, stationery, jewelry, 
musical jewelry boxes, dreidel garnes, and kaleidoscope ... 
so please stop by. 

Funds generated by the Judaica shop are donated to the 
Max Marder Fund, which supports our youth in Israel 
programs. We are open Friday evenings after seIVices, Sat­
urday and Sunday mornings, and by appointment 

Please call: Rose H. Dreier at 257-7868 
Judy Rothberg at 828-4845 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK '92 
available NOW in the Temple office and at the home 
of Gail Seasonwein (390-4014) in East Brunswick. 

CaY her or the Temple office (545-6484) 
This year, you can start using it right away! 

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• · - . • • • • • • • • • • 

"A LITTLE NIGHT MUSIC" IS COMING TO ANSHE EMETH-

a series of musical evenings beginning with 

THE LEADING KLEZMER BAND IN THE ENTIRE METROPOLITAN AREA 

Desserts - International Coffees - Dancing - Frailich Music 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 16 AT 8:30 P.M. 

Note LoweredTicket Prices! $18 per person ($13 for Seniors & Students) 
Call your friends and make up a table! Send your reservation in now! 

• 
• • 
• 
• • 
• • • • 
• • • • • • • • 
• • • • • 

----------------------------------------~ • • • • • • 

• 
• 

Mail or bring to: Anshe Emeth Memorial Temple, 222 Livingston Avenue,New Brunswick, NJ 08901 : 

Please reserve __ places for us for KLEZMER PLUS on November 16,1991. 

Enclosed is a check in the amount of $ ____ @$18 per person ($13 for Seniors & Students) 

Name (s) ________________________________________________________________ _ 

Phone(s) Day ______________________ Evening ___________ _ 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 



Religious School News! 

Summer Tzedakah Money 
Thanks to all of our students who saved their tzedakah 
money throughout the summer months! We collected more 
than $600.00. We are so proud of our students for making 
tzedakah an important part of their lives. 

Book Mark Contest Winners 
Mazel Tov to the winners of this year's Book Mark Con­
test. We had so many beautiful entries and it was so hard to 
choose the winners! Also, thank you to all of our students 
for their participation! Be sure to come and see the winning 
book marks; they are hanging in the hallway outside of the 
religious school office. 

First Place: 

Second Place: 

Third Place: 

Al;1am Pober, 3rd grade 
Dina Shapiro, 4th grade 
Gerri Miller, 6th grade 
Jessie Singer, 3rd grade 
Marisa Levine-Sabol, 4th grade 
Marti Schulman, 4th grade 
Joel Kraut, 3rd grade. 

SUMMER PROGRAM OPTIONS 
For High School Students and Their Parents 
(1) R.I.S.E. Program on Sunday morning, November 3 from 
9:30 to 12:15. (See Youth Page.) 
(2) On Sunday morning, November 24, from 11:30-12:15, 
we will hear about several summer programs for high school 
students, here and in Israel. Wonderful opportunities await 
your children; find out all about them! 
We look forward to sharing both these programs with all of 
our parents and our high school students. 

Fourth Grade Naming Service 
Fourth grade parents please join us for our very special 
Naming Service on Saturday morning, November 16 at 9:30 
in Keller Hall. This service culminates the fourth grade unit 
on Hebrew naming. The children have all learned who they 
were named after, what their names mean and will participate 
in the service which has been especially written just for them. 
In addition, this year each student has beautifully decorated a 
Hebrew name T-shirt which will be worn the day of the 
service. 

Mitzvah Madness Month 
"It's Up to Us" is the theme for our school-wide tzedakah 
program this year. Once again we set aside the month before 
Chanukah as Mitzvah Madness Month - a time to "stick out 
our necks" - reaching out to others by giving, not only our 
tzedakah money, but special gifts of caring to those in need. 
Within our religious school, the tzedakah program is an 

essential part of each grade level curriculum. During Mitzvah 
Madness month, each grade will learn about their own spe­
cific tzedakah organization(s) and will do special projects. 
In addition, special school-wide programs for this month 
include Project Hats and Gloves (all students are being 
asked to donate a warm hat and a pair of gloves to keep a needy 
person warm this winter) and Operation "Common Cents" 
(the collection of pennies to help the needy throughout the 
year). 
We will begin Mitzvah Madness Month the week of Novem­
ber 9 and will end on December 7. Watch for the third volume 
of the Jewish Giraffe Journal and share with your children in 
the joy of Jewish caring, helping and giving. 

Camp Harlam Presentation 
Parents and students in grades 3-7, come and see the latest 
Camp Harlam video and find out all about their summer 
camping programs from one of the camp's senior staff 
members. This program will be held on Saturday morning, 
November 23 at 9:30, in Keller Hall. Dont miss it! 

Todah Rabah - Thank You Very Much 
• to Robin Busch for printing our consecration certificates 
so beautifully! 
• to Carl and Bea Reiss for counting and rolling our 
summer tzedakah money! 
• to Ginny Belowsky and her wonderful Book Fair 
committee for the best book fair yet! 
• to Marina and Dina Shapiro for sharing their Jewish 
experiences from Russia and from here with 
our high school literature classes 

SPECIAL NOTICE! 
Parents of children who celebrate their thirteenth 
birthday between July 1, 1993 and June 30, 1994 

who have not received Bar/Bat Mitzvah information 
from us by November 5, please call the Temple office. 

fiJ FROM THE GANG IN THE GAN 
A hearty welcome to Rachel Calman, Gabriel Eisner, and 

Caryn Miller. They are our recent "graduates' from Day Care 
to Pre-School, and they are all AEMT members. We remem­
berGabriel as our 1st Day Care 'baby' and now he's a 'big boy' 
in Pre-School. 

During November we'll be learning all about Thanksgiv­
ing, fall weather changes, transportation and travel, and 
families. We'll also be celebrating the 2nd anniversary of the 
Gan. 

Please visit us whenever you are in the building. 
If you have or know of an infant, toddler or pre­

schooler who needs quality care with copious quantities of 
TLC please call us at 545-6555. 



WITH OUR YOUTH 
AETY - UPCOMING EVENTS 

November3-9:30-12:15: R.I.S.E. Program-forhighschool 
students and their parents 
November 3 - 12: 15-3:00 - Leadership Training 
November 16 (Saturday) - Attending performance of Teva 
with several other NJ youth groups. Through music, story­
telling, and audience participation, Teva brings to life the 
profound environmental awareness found in Judaism. 
November 19 (Tuesday): Rehearsal for Youth Group Serv­
ice 
November 22: Youth Group Service 
November 22-24: New Member Conclave 

AETY 
This past month was an exciting one for AETY. On 

October 4-6 the AETY board went to a leadership program at 
Camp Harlam called L'tachnayn. Here we learned a variety 
of things to increase our leadership ability and enhance our 
your group. 

On October 10th, AETY had its first Beverly Hills 90210 
party. Thirty-one youth group members convened at the 
Miller's house to watch this popular TV drama. 

Our next event was an important topic to teens - sexual­
ity. Here we discussed sexuality and the responsibility we 
need to put upon ourselves and our peers. 

The board looks forward to seeing more of you at future 
AETY events. 

JAETY NEWS 
Hello! My name is Laurie Aymes, and I am the secretary 

for J AETY this year. I am looking forward to an exciting year. 
As secretary, I will be informing you of upcoming events. We 
have two events planned for the month of November: 
November 3 - Sunday evening from 7 to 8:30 
Competition Night for sports, music, art, and drama. 

Included will be a scavenger hunt, Jewish quiz bowl, a 
festival of songs and making up skits. Don't miss it! 
November 17 - Sunday afternoon from 12:15 to 6:30 
- Trip to New York City. This trip includes a fall picnic 
in Central Park and going to the Hayden Planetarium 
and the Jewish Museum. At the planetarium we'll learn 
the exciting facts about the stars. JAETY will also gain 
knowledge about our heritage at the Jewish Museum. 

I encourage everyone in JAETY to come to the events in 
November. You willieam and have fun at the same time. I 
really hope everyone will get involved to make this the best 
JAETY yet! 

, MEETING TO SET UP NEW CHAVUROT " 

will be held on 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3 AT 7:30 P.M. 

AlLare welcome! If you have not already 
received the Chavurah brochure In the mall, 

or If you have any questions, please call 
Rabbi Paskoff at the Temple, 545-6484. 

PARENTS OF ALL HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS: 

"Growing Pains: 
Does the'"Generation Gap Still Exist?" 

A special program for High School Students & Their Parents 
On Sunday morning, November 3, from 9:30 to 12:15, 

AETY will be sponsoring our third annual R.I.S.E. program 
(Religious Identity and Self Esteem). The program will be 
run in conjunction with our high school program for all high 
school students and their parents. 

Our guest speaker this year will be Rabbi Sarah Messin­
ger from Wilmington, Delaware. Rabbi Messinger has years 
of experience in synagogue and regional youth wode, as well 
as in the reform movement's camping program. She brings 
to us sensitivity, intelligence, and a sense of humor which will 
combine to make her presentation "Growing Pains: Does the 
Generation Gap Still Exist?" meaningful and invaluable for 
our students and their families. 

NEW MEMBER CONCLAVE 
The weekend of November 22-24 will see 100 Reform 

Jewish high school students learning, acting, sharing, and 
playing together in our Temple for JFTY's (Jersey Federation 
of Temple Youth) New Member Conclave. 

This is a wonderful opportunity for new members to get 
involved in our youth group, and for you and your family to 
share in the enthusiasm of these young people by helping to 
house them, by helping run our programs, or by stopping by 
to see JFTY and AETY (Anshe Emeth Temple Youth) in 
action. To volunteer your home, or your services, to get an 
applicationjor your high school student, or if you have any 
questions, please call Rabbi Paskojj at the Temple (545-
6484). 

MAZEL TOV •.. 
ALICE AND LEONARD CALMAN on celebrating their 50th 
Wedding Anniversary. 

BONNIE AND JAY GREENGARTEN on the birth of their son 
and to 
ELAINE GREENGARTEN on the birth of her grandson. 

GERTRUDE AND DR. MILTON KLEINMAN on the birth of 
their new grandchild. 

DR. MARVIN LADOV on being inducted as a fellow of the 
American College of Dentists. 

ROCHELLE AND BRUCE NEWMAN on the birth of their son. 

BERNICE AND FRED SWIDLER on the engagement of their 
daughter Susan to Jay Winshall. 

SANDY AND BEN WEINER on their recent marriage. 

DOUGLAS WOLFSON on being sworn in as a judge on the 
Middlesex County Superior Court 



TRIBUTES - NOVEMBER 1991 
ALTAR FLOWER FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Stacy Blum 

by Dale, Bob & Scot Blum 
Amanda Cutler 

by Selma & Sam Cutler 
Aaron Dlugasch 

by Jeff Dlugasch & Bina Roffman 
Karen Masciulli 

by Paula, Leo & Scott Masciulli 
Seth Rubin 

by Helene & Warren Glazer & Jenna 
Mark Weinberg 

Joyce, Harvey & Cari Weinberg 
In Honor of: 
Beth & Charles Levinston on the 
Marriage of their daughter Donna 

by Aorence Ornstein 
In Memory of: 
Bess Bruskin 

by Aorence Ornstein 
Lillian Goldsmith 

by Audrey & Gary Fass 
Mark Rosenfeld 

by Aorence Ornstein 

SPECIAL PUBLICATIONS FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Stacy Blum 

by Dale, Bob & Scot Blum 
Amanda Cutler 

by Sylvia & Meyer Waldman 
Aaron Dlugasch 

by Jeff Dlugasch & Bina Roffman 
Karen Masciulli 

by Paula, Leo & Scott Masciulli 
Seth Rubin 

by Helene & Warren Glazer & Jenna 
Mark Weinberg 

by Joyce, Harvey & Cari Weinberg 

CANTOR'S MUSIC FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of: 
Sarah Green 

by Joyce, Roger & Jed Nussbaum 
Karen Masci ulli 

by Ethel L. Meyer 
Lauren Yablonsky 

by Nancy E. Rothman 
In Honor of: 
Cantor Lee Coopersmith 

by Lynn, Fred, Amanda & David Cutler 
Paula, Leo, Scott & Karen Masciulli 
Seth Rubin & Family 
Dana Vetrecin 
Joyce, Harvey, Cari & Mark Weinberg 

Dana & Richard Stein on the 
Engagement of their daughter Robyn 

by Joyce, Roger, Jed & Michael 
Nussbaum 

Phyllis & Michael Zieky on the 
Engagement of their daughter Elizabeth 

by Ann, Steve, Noah & Adam Cohen 
Joyce, Roger & Jed Nussbaum 

Ann Zar Taub on becoming _ 
Pres. of the N J Pharmaceutical Assoc. 

by Phyllis & Michael Zieky 
Maxine Yablonsky 

by Dana Vetrecin 
Speedy Recovery of Joseph Coopersmith 

by Lee & Jerry Coopersmith 
In Memory of: 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Ethel L. Meyer 

NER T AMID FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Stacy Blum 

by Dale, Bob & Scot Blum 
Amanda Cutler 

by Lynn, Fred & David Cutler 
Aaron Dlugasch 

by Jeff Dlugasch & Bina Roffman 
Karen Masciulli 

by Paula, Leo & Scott Masciulli 
Seth Rubin 

by Helene & Warren Glazer & Jenna 
Mark Weinberg 

by Joyce, Harvey & Cari Weinberg 
In Honor of: 
Marriage of Sandy & Ben Weiner 

by Lorraine Levine 
Blossom & Jerry Lowen 
Bobbie & Bob Stone 

75th Birthday of Joseph Danis 
by Thelma & Hal Shriber 

Rabbi Jeffrey Weisblatt 
by Phyllis & Michael Zieky 

In Memory of: 
Bess Bruskin 

by Blossom & Jerry Lowen 
Bobbie & Bob Stone 

Wallace Steinberg 
by Toots Breitkopf 
Sara & Leonard Maskin 

HONORARIUM FUND 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Bennett F. Miller 

by Lynn, Fred, Amanda & David Cutler 
DebraLotz 
Jerry Lowen 
Paula, Leo, Scott & Karen Masciulli 
Seth Rubin & Family 
Dana Vetrecin 
Joyce, Harvey, Cari & Mark Weinberg 
Sandy & Ben Weiner 

Rabbi Jack Paskoff 
by Lynn, Fred, Amanda & David Cutler 
Shirley Gitomer 
Dana Vetrecin 

In Memory of: 
Bess Bruskin 

by Marjorie & Arthur Phillips 
Lillian Goldsmith 

by Myra & Fred Feldman 
Sarah Jelin Hoffman 

by Jeanette Busch 

LffiRARYFUNP 
In Honor of: 
Arrival of their grandson 
Michael Lawrence Greengarten 

by Elaine & Phil Lebo 
In Memory of: 
Bess Bruskin 

by Anne Rosenfeld 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Sandy & Ben Weiner 

PRAXERBROOK FUND 
In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Alice & Leonard CaIman 

by Iris & Marty Goldin 
Special Birthday of Linda Greenfield Dunst 

by Faith Ostroff 
In Memory of: 
Joseph M. Meyer 

by Ethel L. Meyer & Allan Meyer 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Renee, Herman & Bill Harris 
Barbara & Leon Meyer 

MAX MARDER FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Aaron Dlugasch 

by Shoshana Parsells 
Karen Masciulli 

by Shoshana Parsells 
Seth Rubin 

by Shoshana Parsells 
Mark Weinberg 

by Shoshana Parsells 
In Honor of: 
Shoshana Parsells 

by Lynn, Fred, Amanda & David Cutler 
Paula, Leo, Scott & Karen Masciulli 
Joyce, Harvey, Cari & Marie Weinberg 

Joanne & Elliot Cohen on the 
Engagement of their son Howard 

by Adele & Jack Borrus 
Shoshana Parsells 

Elaine & Franklin Simon on the 
Engagement of their son David 

by Adele & Jack Borrus 
Turbi & Paul Smilow on the 
Engagement of their daughter Marni 

by Adele & Jack Borrus 
Serena & Ken Kaplan 
Shoshana Parsells 
Bernice & Fred Swidler 

Dana & Richard Stein on the 
Engagement of their daughter Robyn 

by Shoshana Parsells 
Bernice & Fred Swidler on the 
Engagement of their daughter Susan 

by Lee & Bernard Miller & Family 
Engagement of their daughter 
Susan to Jay Winshall 

by Bernice & Fred Swidler 
Phyllis & Michael Zieky on the 
Engagement of their daughter Elizabeth 

by Shoshana Parsells 



MAX MARDER (cont'd) 
Speedy Recovery of: 
Florence Frankel 

by Anshe Emeth Senior Group 
Jean Glasgold 

by Anshe Emeth Senior Group 
AlGlasser 

by Anshe Emeth Senior Group 
Sylvia Horowitz 

by Anshe Emeth Senior Group 
In Memory of: 
Henry Blum 

by Barbara & Monroe Glitzer 
Bernice & Fred Swidler 

Hyman Grossman 
by Bemice & Fred Swidler 

Max Levine 
by Bernice & Fred Swidler 

Miriam Nader 
by Cheryl Sweberg 

Wallace Steinberg 
by Rose & Stanley Dreier 
Debra & Eric Lotz 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Michael Cane 

by Susan, Howardd, Daniel & Jill 
Bakennan 

Megan Kozak . 
by Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh & Enc 

Deutch 
Lauren Yablonsky 

by Myra & Fred Feldman 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Jack Paskoff 

by Paula, Leo, Scon & Karen Masciulli 
Seth Rubin & Family 
the Family of Joseph Schuman 
Joyce, Harvey, Cari & Mark Weinberg 

Harriet Schwartz 
by Sue Berlin 

In Memory of: 
Joseph Schuman 

by the Families of Charles & Stanley 
Schuman 

Brad Weiss 
by Arlene & Barry Goldman 

CARING COMMUNITY FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Sarah Green 

by Roberta & Jordon Brown 
Karen Masciulli 

by Serene & Ken Kaplan 
Paula, Leo & Scott Masciulli 
the Rothfleisch Family 

J aced Schulman 
by the Rothfleisch Family 

Wendy Schultz 
by Linda & Bert Busch & Family 

Dana Vetrecin 
by Laura & Mark Fuerstein 

In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Pearl & Morton Greenfield 

by Lorraine & Leo Smith 
Marriage of Sandy & Ben Weiner 

by Thelma & Hal Shriber 
Turbi & Paul Smilow on the 
Engagement of their daughter Mami 

by Fran & Ivan Moradoff 
Bernice & Fred Swidler on the 
Engagement of their daughter Susan 

by Fran & Ivan Moradoff 

Speedy Recovery of: 
S hoshana Parsells 

by Paula, Leo, Scott & Karen Masciulli 
Dr. Norman Rosenberg 

by Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Mark Weitzen 

by Elaine & Phil Lehn 

In Memory of: 
Henry Blum 

by Serena & Ken Kaplan 
Shirley & Sam Knopf & Family 

Bess Bruskin 
by Jeanne & Les Katchen 

Lillian Goldsmith 
by Susan, Ira & David Barkoe 
Sharon & Mel Karmazin 
Barbara & Howard Kessler 

Rere-.,ca Landa 
by Joanne & Les Katchen 

Max Levine 
by Carol Adelman & Ricky 
Hedy, Ross & Mitchell Brown 

Etta London 
by the Garson Family 

Miriam Nader 
by Sandy & Jerry Katz 

Wallace Steinberg 
by Sydney & Charles Brandwein 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman Breitkopf 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Sandy & Bob Cohn 
Elaine & Philip Feinberg 
Iris & Martin Goldin 
Felice & Harvey Hauptman 
Doris & Stuart Kahn 
Miriam & J. Oliver Larnpen 
Elaine & Phil Lehn 
Lorraine Levine 
Blossom & Jerry Lowen 
the Mandelbaums & Goldbergs 
Darlene & Jay Paszamant 
Joan & Robert Paszamant 
Dr. & Mrs. Norman Reitman 
Dr. & Mrs. Bert Roberts 
Dorothy Rosenthal 
Thelma & Hal Shriber 
Lorraine & Leo Smith 
Bobbie & Bob Stone 

KELLER MEM. LECTURE FUND 
In Memory of: 
Henry Blum 

by Jackie & Barnes Keller 
Mark Edward Pansy 

by Pearle & Felix Pansy 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Ruth Bennett 

RAE SCHLESINGER FUND 
In Honor of: 
David Cohen becoming 
Associate Rabbi of Congo Beth Am 

by Richard S. Cohen & Pamela Hattem 
In Memory of: 
Henry Blum 

by Richard S. Cohen & Pamela Hattem 
BessBruskin 

by Dr. & Mrs. Norman Reitman 
Samuel G. Cohen 

by Richard S. Cohen & Pamela Hattem 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Joanne & Elliot Cohen 

P. T. O. FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Stacy Blum 

by Susan Kushner 
Amanda Cutler 

by Susan Kushner 
Aaron Dlugasch 

by Susan Kushner 
Karen Masciulli 

by Susan Kushner 
Seth Rubin 

by Susan Kushner 
Mark Weinberg 

by Susan Kushner 
In Honor of: 
Susan Kushner 

by Lynn, Fred, Amanda & David Cutler 
Paula, Leo, Scott & Karen Masciulli 
Joyce, Harvey, Cari & Mark Weinberg 

Shoshana Parsells 
by Seth Rubin & Family 

In Memory of: 
Henry Blum . 

by Sydney & Charles Brandwem 
Lillian Goldsmith 

by Sydney & Charles Brandwein 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Shelley & Richard Strauss 

RINA B. PAKENHAM MEM. FUND 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Miller 

by Hannah & Sandy Gurtov 
In Memory of: 
Donald Block 

by Glennis & Philip Politziner 
Wallace Steinberg 

by Roz & Marv Ladov 



IN REMEMBRANCE: 
YAHRZEITS FOR 
NOVEMBER 1991 

The names listed below are taken 
from the Book of Life and Memorial 
Plaques in our Sanctuary. These 
names, which are posted monthly, 
are read at the Sabbath service imme­
diately following the date of passing. 
Anyone wishing to have the name of 
a loved one read on the Sabbath 
should call the Temple office at 545-
6484. 

SHABBAT 

November 1. 1991 
LOUIS BROWN 
BARNEY S. RUBEN 
MYRON JECK 
HAROLD WEINSTEIN 
ZVI MORDECAI POT ASZNIK 
NATLIE ROSENBERG 
AGUSTA WOLFSON 
MILTON L. STRAUSS 
MAX GLASGOLD 
JULIUS FRIEDMAN 
HAROLD MAGOD 
MILTON HYAMS 
FANNIE K. BERZ 

SHABBAT 
November 8. 1991 
SARAHWILK 
BE1TY TRINKS 
KATE LEWIS 
MAX HELLER 
ALTER SWIDLER 
GOLDIE ROSENBERG 
LENA NACHMAN BUSCH 
BARRY OWEN SILVERSTEIN 
EMMYNATHAN 
BELLA STOLL 
JACK EDWARD WILLNER 
WILLIAM ZLOTNICK 
PAUL I. LITTMAN 
LUDWIG NATHAN 
NEWTON BRYLA WSKI 
DAVID BOWEN 
LINA BLOCH-ROSENTHAL 
ANNA PANSY 

ERIC S. MAIER 
IDA SCHIFFMAN 
ROSE RUNYON 
RUDOLPH MERSON 
STEVEN MARK HAAS 
JOHN PASZAMANT 
SALOMON BLOCH-ROSENTHAL 
JACOB KATZ 
SARAH GEISER GOLDBERG 
ISIDOR GALINSKY 
DAVID KANTOR 

SHABBAT 
November 15. 1991 
ANNE GOPIN 
HARRY DEUTSCH 
ALBERT PARKER 
HENRIETTA S. LEDERER 
DA VID BREITKOPF 
MORITZ KATZ 
IDA ROSEN 
ANNA BOARDMAN 
SADIE T ABACHNICK 
SAMUEL HERMAN 
EDWARD A. BUSCH 
ESTHER STEINBERG 
DA VID JACOBS 
ADELE HANAUER BARR 
BENJAMIN KATZEN 
LOUIS RUBIN 
ROSE ZIMMERMAN 
CYRIL JOSHUA SCHWARTZ 
LENA MERSON 

SHABBAT 
November 22. 1991 
ESTHER ROSENBERG 
MARY FRIEDMAN SILVER 
THERESA CVNO 
JACK CHERNISS 
EVA KIRSCHNER 
EDWARD FREEDMAN 
THERESA BRENNER 
EMANUEL BREITKOPF 
MARTIN KUSHNER 
JOEL DREIER 
SONIA ROSEN 
EVA LAURIE 
SADIE BORRUS 
FANNIE LAURIE 
EDITH H. PINCHUK 
HOWARD SASSENOFF 
JOSEPH M. MEYER 

SHABBAT 
November 29. 1991 
MORRIS FISClll..ER 
ALEXANDER FELLER 
JOSEPHINE F. FRANKEL 
SELIG ROSEN 
CHARLESZAGOREN 
LUBA TRACHTENBERG 
EMMETT D. TOPKINS 
MAX LEVY 
SAMUEL ZWIEBEL 
ROSE RIFKIN 
MICHAEL ROSENTHAL 
ISIDOR FRANK 
IRMAJECK 
LEO ROSENBERG 
ISHMAEL SKLAREW 
DR. NATHAN KARSHMER 
ISRAEL GENDELMAN 
EDWARD E. DEUTSCH 
MOSES WALLACH 
LOUIS ROSENFELD 
THEODORE COHN 

r 
IN MEMORIAM 

CWe record with profowul sorrow 

Owse w1w have passed away: 

\. 

CWal1m:e Steinberg, 
hrulJarul of ~ Steinberg 
~ his memory abide 

for blessing. 

THE RABBIS AND CANTOR VISIT 
ROBERT WOOD JOHNSON AND ST. 
PETER'S HOSPITALS REGULARLY. 
HOWEVER , THE HOSPITALS DON'T 
AL WAYS TELL US WHEN OUR CONGRE­
GANTS ARE THERE. IF YOU OR A 
MEMBER OF YOUR FAMILY IS GOING 
TOBEINTHEHOSPITAL,PLEASECALL 
THE TEMPLE OFFICE - 545-6484 - SO 
THAT WE CAN VISIT. 

THE TEMPLE OFFICE 
WILL BE CLOSED 

on Thursday and Friday, 
November 28 and 29, 

in observance of Thanksgiving. 



CALENDAR OF TEMPLE EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

safui'day 
Sunday-

Monday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

Thursday 
Sunday 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

Saturday 

Sunday 

Monday 

NOVEMBER 1991 
2 dothiiig Drive 
3 R.I.S.E. Program for High School Students & Parents 

Project Challenge :-
Oloir 
Oothing Drive 
AElY / JAETY 
Chavurah Open Meeting 

4 Introduction to Judaism 
Adult Education - Minimester 1 - Third Session 

5 Intennediate Hebrew 
Board of Trustees 
DanceOass 
Oothing Drive 

6 Beginning Hebrew 
Oothing Drive 
Oloir 

7 Chiuldren's Quilt Project 
10 OlOir 

AElY -JAElY 
11 Introduction to Judaism 

Tzedakah Committee 
Beginning Hebrew - Shoshana Parsells 

12 Anshe Emeth Seniors 
Intennediate Hebrew 
Oothing Drive 
DanceOass 
Religious School Committee 

13 Beginning Hebrew 
Oothing Drive 
Choir 

16 Fourth Grade: Naming Service 
Oothing Drive 
Klezmer Plus Music Program 

17 Sunday in the Library 
Oothing Drive 
OlOir 

18 Introduction to Judaism 
Adult Education: Minimester 2 Begins 
"There Is Meaning in the Fables" - Rabbi Miller 
Beginning Hebrew - Shoshana Parsells 

9:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
9:30 a.m.-12:15 p.m. 

10:30 a.m. 
9:30 a.m.-12:15 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

12:30 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

4:30-6: 15 p.m. 
12:30 p.m. 

4:30-6:15 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

7:45 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. 
12:30 p.m. 
12:30 p.m. 

4:30-6: 15 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

12:30 p.m. 
4:30-6: 15 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

9:30-10:30 a.m. 
8:30 p.m. 

11:00- a.m.-12:15 p.m. 
9:30 a.m. - 12:15 p.m. 

10:30 a.m. 
7:45 p.m. 

Tuesday 
"Jewish-American Poets: Past and Present" - Enid Dame 

19 Intennediate Hebrew 

7:45 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
9:00 p.m. 

12:30 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday 

DanceOass 
Officers / Youth Committee 

20 Beginning Hebrew 
Oloir 

Thursday 21 Children's Quilt Project 
Friday to Sunday 22-24 JFTY New Member Conclave 

12:30 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

Sunday 24 Special Program for High School Students & Their Parents 11 :30 a.m. -12: 15 
Choir 10:30 a.m. 
Monday 25 Introduction to Judaism 

Adult Education: Minimester 2 - Second Session 
"There Is Meaning in the Fables" - Rabbi Miller 
Beginning Hebrew - Shoshana Parsells 

7:45 p.m. 

"Jewish-American Poets: Past and Present" - Enid Dame 

7:45 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
9:00 p.m. 

Tuesday 26 Day Care Committee 

Wednesday 27 
Thursday & Friday 

Copy DEADLINE 
November 6 
November 25 

Officers' meeting / Young Couples Board Meeting 
No. Choir Rehearsal 
28 & 29 - Thanksgiving - Office Oosed 

BULLETIN DEADLINES 
COVERS 

Decemberber 1 - 31 
December 15-31 

8:00 p.m. 

MAILING DAlE 
Week of November 18 
Week of December 2 




